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General Information 

Attached to this broadcast message is the July 2016 edition of the Student and Exchange Visitor 
Program’s (SEVP) quarterly newsletter, SEVP Spotlight. 

In this issue, SEVP Director Lou Farrell shares information about SEVP’s recent participation in 
the NAFSA: Association of International Educators 2016 Annual Conference & Expo and the 
program’s plans to address stakeholder feedback discussed at the event. 

This edition also includes: 

- An article from the SEVP Field Representative Unit that provides designated school officials at 
flight schools with tips and best practices for complying with SEVP regulations. 

- A timeline of the latest enhancements to the Student and Exchange Visitor Information System. 

- An update about the Homeland Security Academic Advisory Council’s April 2016 meeting 
from the U.S. Department of Homeland Security’s Office of Academic Engagement. 

- An article explaining which classes of nonimmigrant visa holders besides F, M and J can study 
in the United States from the U. S. Immigration and Customs Enforcement’s Counterterrorism 
and Criminal Exploitation Unit. 

For questions or to submit a topic for a future edition of SEVP Spotlight, please 
email sevp@ice.dhs.gov. 

Comments 

To comment on this Broadcast Message, please email SEVP@ice.dhs.gov with “Broadcast 
Message 1607-02 Comment” entered in the subject line. 

Disclaimer 

The Broadcast Message is not a substitute for applicable legal requirements, nor is it itself a rule 
or a final action by SEVP. It is not intended to, does not, and may not be relied upon to create 
any right or benefit, substantive or procedural, enforceable at law by any party in any 
administrative, civil, or criminal matter. 
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